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CALL TO ORDER:








Diane Cho, Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. 

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 

Motion(I) was made by Cynthia Shonaiya, seconded by Gary Ey and unanimously carried to approve the January 28, 2015 meeting minutes with corrections.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

The Complaint Committee status:


14-AR-08
-
Close; No violation.



14-AR-13
-
Close; Respondent in compliance.

The Complaint Committee also reviewed one application with a conduct issue.  The committee recommended approval.

Motion (II) was made by Paul Edmeades, seconded by Cynthia Shonaiya and unanimously carried to accept the report of the complaint committee.
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APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR ARCHITECTURAL REGISTRATION EXAM


The Board approved the following applications for the Architectural Registration Examination:
Susanne L. Benenati



Leslie M. Dahlke



Christopher E. Henderson


Nathan R. Herold



Christina M. Male



Ariel Ortiz
Phillip J. Raguindin


Erin C. Sanchez



Katherine E. Zaeh

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY


The Board approved the following applications for reciprocal licensing:
John H. Heiman


17988
Louis M. Barbieri
17998
John H. Kamus


17999
Jon T. Lebisher
18000
Dora W. Kay


18001
John N. Meyers

18002
Anne H, Harney


18003
Anthony T. Miller
18010

Joseph J. Lofton

18004
Phillip S. Bolender
18005


James S. Borchard

18006
Jeffreys M. Johnson
17956

Michael A. Morris

17917
Andrew S. Maletz
17918


Mehdi T. Atar


18008
Lindsey K. Edwards
18009

Jesus A. Ortiz


18011
Sherif M. Wahdan
18012

David L. Zion


17997
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR FIRM PERMIT 

The Board approved the following applications for the Certificate of Authorization:
Bates Maxi Architects, LLC






17994

Blumentals/Architecture, Inc.






17993
David Buckley, A Professional Corporation



18013
Graphite Design Group, LLC






18014
Quantum Architects, LLC







18016
Strollo Architects, Inc.







17996

Solutions Integrated Planning & Engineering Management

17559
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APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR REINSTATEMENT
The Board unanimously approved 12 applications for reinstatement.
DENIAL

Motion (III) was made by Mr. Edmeades, seconded by Ms. Westerhout and unanimously carried to deny one application for architectural examination.
LEGISLATION
Legislative Policy Memo


Ms. Edwards reviewed with the Board the annual legislative policy memo from Secretary Schulz. The memo reminds the members of the responsibility of their position on the Board, and prohibits testimony on legislation unless specifically authorized by the Department.  Ms. Trust noted that if a bill is not related to Board matters, board members can testify.  However, she stated that if a board member is planning to testify on an unrelated bill, call her to make sure there is not an issue.

Appointments


Magda Westerhout stated that she has been re-appointed to the Board. Stephen Parker and William Parham will not seek reappointment, creating vacancies for a licensed member and a consumer member. Ms. Edwards asked the members for recommendations and informed them of the process for submitting the names to the Governor’s office.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Pamela Edwards, Executive Director, informed the Board that a memo regarding the approval of use of Digital Signatures was sent to all county permit offices in January, officially informing them of the recognition of digital signatures.
 
 Ms. Edwards informed the Board that the proposed action taken by the Board to amend the regulations with the updated Education Matrix has not been submitted to the Maryland Register for publication.  She stated that she is awaiting new procedures from the Secretary’s office before proceeding.  It was noted that the new matrix can be used and distributed as necessary because it did not make any changes in content - only in presentation.
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BOARD COUNSEL REPORT

Milena Trust informed the Board that the firm permit bill, sponsored by MSS, was introduced. The bill gives the Board enforcement authority over firms.  She will attend the hearing scheduled before the legislative committee on February 27, 2015. 

OTHER BUSINESS
NCARB


The Board received letters from several candidates for the upcoming NCARB elections. Paul Edmeades said that the candidates will be campaigning at the Regional Summit in March.  He stated that officers for Region 2 offices will be elected at the Regional Summit.  The Board decided to table its discussion of the candidates until the March meeting as it expects to hear from more candidates prior to the NCARB Annual Meeting scheduled for June, 2015.
 
Mr. Edmeades summarized the modifications to the changes proposed to the BEA/BEFA programs. He noted that the Board supported the original changes.  The modifications to the BEA proposal increase the post licensure experience from one to two years, and require that the applicant possess a bachelor’s degree.  Modifications to the BEFA proposal changes the previous requirement from possession of two years’ experience to completion of IDP and passage of the ARE.  
The Board supports these proposals.
ADJOURN
There being no further business, motion (IV) was made by Mr. Edmeades, seconded by Ms. Westerhout and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:40 a.m.

​​__________Without Corrections

x___
With Corrections
Signed by Diane Cho, Chair, March 25, 2015
